MINUTES OF THE CASCADES CLUB EXECUTIVE MEETING, FEBRUARY 17, 1983

The meeting was held at the Club and was attended by Bob Ross, John Kranenburg, Peter Forget, Carol Stewart, Preston Wilson, Wilf Lavallee and Mel MacLeod. The minutes were read by the secretary. Bob moved that they be accepted, seconded by John and carried.

## BUSINESS ARISING

Municipal Grant - The \$700 was confirmed.

Gatineau 55 Loppet - The volunteers have been organized. More would be appreciated. It was noted that a free supper and party to be supplied.

## TREASURER'S REPORT

John presented the financial report for December, seconded by Mel and carried. It was also reported that the additional \$100 should be received from the Municipality soon. With the ceiling paid for, the Club had \$3940 at the end of January compared with the previous year's \$3054.

## COMMITTEE REPORTS

- Maintenance Bill Pawley still has not finished the cupboard.

  The ceiling in the clubhouse has been finished and sealed. There was some discussion on the lack of participation on the part of the general membership. Another problem area is the cleaning of the squash facilities. It was decided to charge those who do not do their part the \$25 cleaning fee. Wilf also mentioned painting the squash courts and the main entrance area. He will need volunteers.
- Social The Western Dance was cancelled as the Catholic Church was having one. The Monte Carlo Night will be co-ordinated by Mel. Bob, John and Carol probably will not be able to attend. Murray wishes to use the Club March 12 and Preston wishes to have a private tournament on March 26th.

Newsletter - One should be published soon.

Membership - No new members.

## NEW BUSINESS

Jubilee Bar-B-Q - To be held on June 18,1983. Hopefully members from the early days will attend.

AGM - To be held May 7. One area for discussion will be future of the club, more members and more member participation.

Preston moved the meeting adjourn, seconded by John. Carried.